

Liverpool College PRIMARY NEWSLETTER





Friday 26th September 2025



Headteacher's Award

Well done to the following pupils who were given Headteacher's Award certificates this week.

Nathan M, Erica McG, Arabella T, Milo H, Isabella P, Hamza R, Maxim M, Poppy G, Coen C, Edie H, Lily S-M, Louie H, Claudia F, Mustafa A, Amelie K, Harper K, Rhu C, Rory F, Megan W, Pippa B, Jake T, S Sameeha S, Evie W, Theo K, Esme J Kristian G, Jasmine M, Myles B, Saskia A, Macsen M-J, Violet M, Estella P, Safa K, Ayaan J, Hunter S-L, Daisy O, Dollie M, Will M, Alizay A, Aniyah M, Alana M, Charlie B

Attendance for week commencing 22nd September 2025

Reception	98.2 %
Year 1	96.7 %
Year 2	97.3 %
Year 3	98.6 %
Year 4	98.1 %
Year 5	93.5 %
Year 6	98.2 %

First Holy Communion Preparation Sessions

During the next academic year, the Prep School will continue to offer First Holy Communion preparation sessions for children in Year 4 or above. As a result of our excellent link with St Anthony of Padua Church, children in Year 4 or above and their families, are welcome to make their First Holy Communion as a school group, together with the St Anthony of Padua school group, at St Anthony of Padua Church. Please email Mrs Jones, bjones@liverpoolcollege.org.uk, if you would like further information. Preparation sessions will start very soon, so if you would like to join, please let me know as soon as possible.



Times Table Rock Star Day

Thursday 2nd October 2025

It is that time of year again...



When: Thursday 2nd October

What: Get dressed up as a Rockstar for the day!

We ask that pupils make a **voluntary donation of £1**, which pays for their Times Tables Rock Stars subscription for this year. We will share their new login details on the day!

Please come to school on Thursday 2nd October dressed as a Rockstar – and don't forget to bring in your £1 that day. Have fun planning your outfit!



Founders' Day

Children in Years 3 – Year 6 are to attend Founders' Day which is being held on Friday 17th October 2025 at the Anglican Cathedral

Children in Reception, Y1 and Y2 are not to attend, <u>EXCEPT FOR THE YEAR 2 HOUSE CAPTAINS</u> who will be contacted by Miss Bamber.

There will be no School on Friday

17th October 2025 for ALL

CHILDREN

Notice To Parents/Carers
whose child attends After
School and Breakfast Club
There will be no After School or
Breakfast Club on Friday 17th
October 2025



<u>Call for all parents,</u> <u>careers, grandparents</u> <u>and volunteers!</u>

We are looking for

volunteers to read one-on-one with children across the primary phase. If you are interested, contact Miss Brooke using the email address below.

hbrooke@liverpoolcollege.org.uk

Thank you

To celebrate Harvest Festival could the children please bring any of the items listed below into school on THE MORNING of

Tuesday 7th October 2025 – EYFS Harvest Assembly is at 2pm

The morning of Wednesday 8th October -

Year 1 Harvest Assembly is at 9am Year 2 Harvest Assembly is at 11am

And the Morning of Thursday 9th October for Prep Harvest Festival

<u>Year 3 & Year 6 9.00am</u> <u>Year 4 & Year 5 11.00 am</u>

_All food donations_will then be donated to "South Liverpool Foodbank"

Shopping List

Milk – (UHT or powdered) Sugar (500g) Long life fruit juice Tins of Soup Pasta sauces Sponge Pudding (tin) **Tinned Tomatoes** Breakfast cereals Tinned Rice Pudding Tea Bags Jar of instant coffee Instant Mash Potato 500gms Rice 500gms Pasta Tinned meat/fish Tinned fruit Jar of Jam Packet of biscuits Snacks

Sporting News

We had a fantastic night at the Road Relay event on Monday night at Wavertree. The boys were up first, with Stanley H giving us a superb start. Evan D was next and ran incredibly fast to put us in a really strong position. Hugo M kept up the quality with his leg, meaning it was up to Vincent H to finish off. He also ran really quickly, meaning the boys came in at a really impressive 3rd place, bagging themselves some trophies!

The final race of the day was our mixed relay, which was a really strong field. Lucy O gave us a great start, and then Sienna M managed to propel us up the leaderboard more with a top effort. Isaac L, who arrived at the last minute from choir to cover an absentee, was our hero of the day, running an unbelievably quick lap. Sid R then ran the final lap. He was neck and neck with another boy for so long, running in a tense and dramatic sprint finish over the finish line. We celebrated as we were given the 3rd place token. However, upon judges review (and several inquiries from Mr Brimage!), the other boy was adjudged to have won by the width of his vest!! Still, 4th place is superb.

The middle event was our girls relay. They turned up to Wavertree as reigning champions from last year's event, and had also just secured 1st place in last week's league race, so the pressure and expectation was high! They more than lived up to it. As she did last year, Isabelle R gave us a remarkably good start, creating a distance that would be hard for our competitors to recover from. Chloe B was also really quick, maintaining the distance. Third to go was Eleanor F, another person who stepped in at the last minute to cover for an injury. She was incredible, also helping to keep us ahead. Finishing things off was Grace A, in her first run of the season, and she did not let the pressure of the occasion get to her, finishing in 1st place and ensuring that our girls kept their hands on the coveted 1st place trophy for another year!

Well done to all of our incredible runners. Thanks to Mr Brimage for helping to organise us, and especially to Mx Roberts for standing as a marshal cheering all of the children on.

We go again on Wednesday 1st October for another league race at Newsham Park. Then on Friday 3rd October at lunch time, we will be holding some more trials for the next





Help Required Notice for Parents/Carers

Would be willing to help support mock interviews for Year 11 students on Tuesday 14th October? We are in particular need of help to support the event in the afternoon, with sessions running 2-3pm and 3-4pm. Questions are provided, with each interview being only 5-10mins.

If you could help with either of these sessions, please can you email Mrs Doran sedoran@liverpoolcollege.org.uk
Many thanks

<u>Dodgeball</u> <u>Year ó Netball</u>

On Thursday morning, we had our first LSSP event of the year - Year 5 and 6 dodgeball! Our mixed team of 8 children played against some extremely strong schools from across the city. The team went on the win in 3 of the qualifier matches, and drawing in another. The dedication, perseverance and skill of the Liverpool College team means that we have now reached the City Finals (date to be confirmed). A huge well done to them







We had a great start to our Y6 Netball League yesterday. Entering 3 teams, we had 26 girls who represented Liverpool College which is fantastic! All 3 teams played so well and gave their all against some tough competition. LC Red played LC Green first. Strong defence from Isabelle R made it difficult for the greens to score, but Seren M continued to fight in mid court to get the ball back. The final score was 6-0 to the Reds. On the other court, LC Blue played Much Woolton Blue. Again another tough game, but Caitlin G made it difficult for the other team to bring the ball down, However, Much Woolton championed that game. Finally, LC Greens played another match against Much Woolton Blues. It was a very close game in the first half and Tabitha C played amazing in defence with the help of Sienna B! Final score was 6-1 to Much Woolton. This was the first of 4 weeks of Netball so we look forward to playing the other teams! Well done everyone!



Opal Play News

Well done to our OPAL Play leaders who were awarded their badges and outdoor vests today. These children will be helping out during our OPAL Play lunchtimes and thinking of ways to improve active play for all. Well done!





Notice to All Parents/Carers

If parents/carers have any Black Tracksuit bottoms or shorts that their child has out grown would you kindly donate them to school as spares. Thank you

European Day of Languages

Today is European Day of Languages and we have been celebrating the many wonderful languages in our school. An optional poster competition and app recommendation to celebrate the day may be found on Seesaw, for those who would like to take part. Happy birthday to Amelia, whose birthday takes place on this special day.



Lost Property

Logan 4Q has misplaced his blazerFahad 4R has misplaced his red jumper and blazer which are named. If parents/carers can check their child's clothing please.

If your child misplaces their school coats/blazers ect please check in Reception in Prep or Pre - Prep. Can we please remind parents/carers to name all your child's clothing. Thank you

Well done to Phoebe (3R) who was awarded an RSL Stage and Screen Award - Grade 1 Distinction as part of the ensemble for the PQA performance of We Will Rock You during the summer.

PORT PRODUCTION TO THE PRODUCTION OF THE PRODUCT

Well done to Rhu who received a certificate from the Lord Mayor of Liverpool for completing the Summer Reading Challenge at Liverpool Central Library.



Well done to Mx.Roberts, who achieved their maroon belt in kung fu this week. They attended their grading over the summer and received the official news that they had passed and received their certificate and new belt on Tuesday.



Well done to Noah (Y2P) for receiving the 'Rising Star Award' at Liverpool Cricket Club end-of-season presentation. Noah, plays for the U9s



Forest School News

We're excited to let you know that Forest School is officially back for the season, and our first sessions have already been filled with laughter, learning, and lots of muddy boots!

The children have jumped straight into autumnal fun—exploring the changing colours of the leaves, searching for conkers and acorns, building dens, and spotting signs of wildlife preparing for the colder months. It's been wonderful to see their curiosity and confidence grow as they connect with nature and each other.



Dates for your Diary

1 st October	EYFS Open Evening for Reception 2026		
7 th October	Reception Harvest Festival 2pm		
8 th October	Year 1 Harvest Festival Assembly at 9.00 am		
	& Year 2 Harvest Festival at		
	11.00am		
9 th October	Prep Harvest Festival		
	Year 3& Year 6 at 9.00 am		
	Year 4 & 5 at 11.00am		
16 th October	PTA Halloween Disco		
17 th October	Founders' Day		
20 th - 31 st	Half Term		
October			
7 th November	PTA Bonfire Night Display		
10 th	Parents Evening		
November			
12 th	Parents Evening		
November			
19 th	EYFS Open Evening New to		
November	Reception 2026		
10 th	Year 4 & Year 5 Christingle		
December			
11 th	Year 3 & Year 6 Christingle		
December			
15 th	Y2 Nativity		
December			
16 th	Reception & Y1 Nativity		
December			
17 th	Finish for Christmas 12.00 noon		
December			

Mrs Pease - Head	of Primary	
Mrs rease - rieud	of Frimary	